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November 1, 2010 (Monday) PM 6:30 – 7:30, EDT
Notes – Monday, November 1st, 2010; 
1. Dave Halasz (representing Aclara) was running this session as the chair pro-tem, since he was the chair of the SG S1G.  Chair pro-tem called meeting to order: 6:30pm, EDT.
2. Secretary: Jae-Hyung Song (LG Electronics) was appointed as the secretary of the group with unanimous consent.
3. The proposed agenda of the teleconference, which was circulated through the TGah email reflector, was reviewed.
3.1. The agenda was approved with unanimous consent.
3.2. A participant asked whether the minutes from the last teleconference was posted.  It was not posted.
4. Administrative items
4.1. Chair pro-tem reviewed the administrative items and presented the links for accessing the related documents.
4.2. Chair pro-tem reviewed the patent policy and meeting guideline. Chair asked: “Are there any questions?” None heard.
4.3. Chair pro-tem asked: “Are there any patent claim(s)/patent application claim(s) and/or the holder of patent claim(s)/patent application claim(s) that the participant believes may be essential for the use of that standard?” None heard.
4.4. Chair pro-tem reviewed other guide lines of the IEEE WG meetings. 
5. TG announcement
5.1. The formation of TGah was approved at the end of September.
5.2. The group will meet as TGah in November meeting.
5.3. The difference between the TG and the SG is in a TG, one has to be a voting member of 802.11 to vote on a motion.
6. Officer selection announcement
6.1. Chair pro-tem solicited input from candidates.
7. Call for submissions
7.1. Chair pro-tem called for submissions for upcoming Dallas 802 plenary sessions.
8. Submissions not containing draft text
8.1. 10/1217r0, FCC part 15 and channel width
8.1.1. Chair pro-tem went through 10/1217r0, which contains a review of FCC part 15 and the relationship of channel widths for 802.11ah.
8.1.2. Per the FCC part 15, the minimum bandwidth for digital modulation techniques is 500 kHz, and thus this requirement implies that if the group uses a channel width less than 500 kHz then the group will end up with Frequency Hopper.
9. Initial baseline discussion
9.1. Rebanding ideas
9.1.1.  5 MHz wide channels are already defined in the current draft.
9.1.2.  Chair pro-tem went through 10/536r0, which defines 2.5 MHz channel width for OFDM, which was non-controversial in the group.
9.2. Other OFDM submissions
9.2.1.  Chair pro-tem asked if there is a consensus in the group to avoid 10 & 20 MHz operations, since the S1G band in the U.S. only has 26 MHz available.
9.2.2.  A participant opposed to rule out 10 & 20 MHz operations, since some places may have more bandwidth.
9.3. Other submissions for baseline
9.3.1.  Chair pro-tem stated that the group needs submissions for channel assignments, PICS and coexistence assurance document.
9.3.2.  A participant stated that the group should consider MAC changes submissions.
10. Next meeting
10.1. November 7 ~ November 12 – 802 Plenary sessions; Dallas, TX
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